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To: Catcheside, Emily - Oxfordshire County Council

Cc: john@nunehamcourtenay.org.uk; 'Madhvi Saini'; Nicola Misseldine;
clerk@nunehamcourtenay.org.uk

Subject: Subject: Planning application R3.0138/21-HIF1 road. Objection.

Importance: High

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Emily

As a member of the Joint Committee of Parishes, (JCP) Nuneham Courtenay Parish Council (NCPC) objects to this
planning application for the following reasons. We concur with all the reasons submitted by the JCP members so far,
along with the objections raised by the EA and others.

NCPC raises these concerns relating to this parish in particular

NCPC is disappointed that no environmental impact assessment (EIA) surveys have been carried out on traffic
movements, noise pollution, air quality, or vibrations in Nuneham. Additionally the parish has had no
communication relating to this matter. It appears that no consideration as to the likely impacts of the HIF1 scheme
on Nuneham has been given. To clarify the situation — if this road is built it will have the potential to funnel vastly
extra traffic from Milton and the A34 to Golden Balls Roundabout, and inevitably through Nuneham which will;
Cause even greater loss of wellbeing for the community of Nuneham.

Further damage the foundations of all the properties on the main road through Nuneham

Overload the already failing A 4074

In addition to those points there is the key question of how OCC values a “conservation area“ or the “green belt” or
is concerned about the health and well=being of its communities or the harm caused by noise and vehicle exhaust

pollution.

The failure to carry out proper traffic surveys and modelling is equally of concern.

Yours sincerely
ohn Peters.

Chair. and Planning Champion. NCPC.



